Rotary Club of
Westshore Sunrise

WestShore Rotary Sunrise March 9, 2017

Attending: Bonnie Keleher, Allan Pederson, Alex Martin, Lorne Olson, Lew Pilkington,
Hugh Robertson, Jim ten Hove, Doris London, Russ Lazaruk, Maureen Hobbs, Mike
Wedekind

Guest: Brian Davidson WELCOME!
President: Lew Pilkington

O Canada

Prayer

Reports / Updates

Change of Location update - Hugh Robertson

Hugh and Lew spoke with the Seniors Centre and they said we may have to provide our own breakfasts
for the first couple of meetings in April until things get organized for the ordering of food. Otherwise
everything is in place for our club to meet at the Juan de Fuca Seniors Centre starting on Thursday, April
6" at 7:00 am.

Action: To put together a list of what our club needs for the food preparation — ie toaster. And also to
develop a schedule for kitchen and food preparation and clean up duties by members.

Action: Hugh will check with Bobbi Neal on getting some signagae on the electronic board announcing
that “Rotary now meets on Thursday at 7:00 am at the Senior Centre.”

Aprons still missing! Our club still cannot locate the money collection aprons which were last used at
the Hoopfest.

Discussion on updating the generic Rotary signs as some are broken and the Rotary International logo
has now changed. Also would need new Westshore Sunrise Rotary logos for the aprons. If we cannot
locate, Maureen has offered to have Moms and Mentors sew new aprons.

Action: Bonnie will check into getting the new logo images to provide to SignPad.

Action: John Lyalll has requested that we provide Rotary signage for both the tournaments March 14
and April for photos and publicity.

Planning Meeting — held on Sunday, May 5 at Jim tenHove’s home

The meeting went well. Lots of discussion. Doug K will write up the notes and provide those to the club
members. Once received, members can discuss these notes and develop a plan to move ahead.
Action: Hugh, Bonnie & Heather (executive), plan to meet in early April to develop a draft plan to bring
forward to the club members.

New Business & Announcements

Haiti Fundraising Garage Sale
Save your lightly used items for the upcoming garage sale happening this spring. Date to be announced.



KMS Fundraising

Mike would like to step aside as organizer for the KMS fundraising and asked if anyone would like to
take this on. This has raised about $500 over 3 days each year, but is no longer located in our
community . The barbeque and all food is provided so we just cook and all donations go to our club.
Action: Maureen will inquire into the possible dates our club could do this. August is not the best
because many members are away. Jim will help to organize the volunteers once a weekend is
confirmed.

Royal Oak Club

The Royal Oak Rotary club will be disbanding as of June 2017. Low membership and the inability to find
a consistent venue were the main causes.

Action: Mike W will check to see if any of their members would be interested in coming to our meetings.
He will also ask about any signage that they might wish to share.

Food Rescue Official Opening
The Official opening is being held on Thursday March 16, 10 to noon in Esquimalt. View their warehouse
and snack on some appies. If interested, please register by March 13.

Sergeant of Arms - (Jim tenHove)
Superdraw: Russ Lazaruk

Paul Harris: Jim ten Hove

Meeting adjorned.



